Graduate Council Minutes
September 20, 2007
Members Present:  Thomas Eaves (Chair), Tom Barnett, Michael Deis, Russell Porter, Susan Sanner, Susan Hunter, Michael Tidwell, Melanie Poudevigne, Shakil Akhtar, Elizabeth Taylor

Meeting called to order by Dr. Eaves at 11:05 a.m.
Minutes of the August 13, 2007 Graduate Council meeting were distributed.  The minutes were approved with the following update:


Typographical error:  Master of Archives and not Achieves in referring to the future graduate degree programs to be offered at Clayton State University 
Dr. Eaves present the following graduate faculty applications for consideration:

· David Ludley of the College of Arts and Sciences was recommended for temporary status.  The MALS program has five foundational courses and each either full or associate faculty members will teach all but the art history course.  Ludley has a reputation for being a top teacher and he is the only one qualified to teach the art history/art appreciation course.  The greatest objections stems from the fact that Ludley does not have a publication agent and he is not a studio artist.  It is for this reason the department requests Ludley be considered as a temporary faculty member.  If approved this will be Ludley second appointment to temporary status.  According to Dr. Eaves we really should not have unqualified individuals teaching a graduate course as per the last SACS visit.  Ludley has been a finalist four times for the Smith award and has been at Clayton State University for approximately 35 years.  A motion was made by Russell Porter and seconded by everyone to accept David Ludley as a temporary member of the graduate faculty.  
· Shakil Akhtar of the College of Information and Mathematical Sciences was recommended for full status.  A motion was made by Tom Barnett and seconded by Russell Porter to accept Shakil Akhtar as a full status member of the graduate faculty.  

· LaJuan Simpson of the College of Arts and Sciences was recommended for associate status.  A motion was made by Russell Porter and seconded by Susan Sanner to accept LaJuan Simpson as a associate status member of the graduate faculty.  

·  Wendy Burns-Ardolino of the College of Arts and Scienceswas recommended for associate status.  A motion was made to table her application until the December meeting to confirm that her publication release dates.
· Christopher Ward of the College of Arts and Sciences was recommended for full status.  A motion was made by Barnett and seconded by Porter to accept Christopher Ward as a full status member of the graduate faculty.  
· Katherine Pratt of the College of Arts and Sciences was recommended for associate status.  Although Katherine Pratt applied to be considered for membership to full status there was a note from the department to consider her as an associate member.  A motion was made by Russell Porter and seconded by Susan Saner to accept Katherine Pratt as an associate status member of the graduate faculty.  
Dr. Eaves formed an adhoc subcommittee consisting of Michael Tidwell, Shakil Akhtar and Melanie Poudevigne to examine how schools in the University System as well as schools in other states deal with their categories of faculty and to see if there is something that we may have missed in our categorizations.    

Tom Barnett asked if Associate member should apply for full status if they now meet the criteria or should they wait until their Associate status runs out.  Eaves said they should apply as soon as possible if they meet the criteria.
Dr. Eaves discussed fall enrollment.  The admission rate for graduate students is approximately 50% of those who apply.  There are more provisional status acceptances than full status ones but that is because some admission documents were missing.  At this time students seem to be doing well in their coursework.  We need to improve on recruiting our own student body into the graduate programs.  There are currently less than thirty applications for spring semester.
Dr. Eaves discussed thesis/graduation deadlines dates.  A degree can be awarded in the middle of the semester unlike our undergraduates.  The deadline will be approximately one month prior to the date of graduation.  A student should not be applying for graduation before they have completed all coursework requirements and have started writing the thesis.  
Dr. Eaves indicated that there was nothing to report on research/grants/contracts.

Financial Aid for graduate students consists primarily of loans.  We had one scholarship this year from the retirees and it was awarded to one MALS student.  

Dr. Eaves reported on the current status of Tuition Waivers and Graduate Assistantships.  He indicated that tuition waivers are currently handled solely by the President and seem to be awarded to Athletes.  Eaves will have to have further discussions concerning this problem.  Eaves explained to the committee how the assistantship process has been set up.  Barnett asked Porter to send the job descriptions he created for his graduate assistants.  Departments will be required to submit a job description for the individual who will be holding the assistantship.  A graduate assistant will be required to pay a minimum amount of tuition which is a system rule.  Eaves has requested to have the mandatory fees waived but it has been rejected by the President.  Those individuals who have tuition waivers as an undergraduate will not have the tuition waiver as a graduate student.   A graduate assistant is NOT a student assistant.  Approval has to come from the School of Graduate Studies and we have forms to appoint a graduate assistant.  
Russell Porter asked a question regarding our acceptance to some of the national graduate organizations. Eaves indicated that we would probably be able to apply for full status at the time we would be eligible to for associate membership.  We will not apply until we have the required number of graduates.  We have not had a response from the Council of Southern Graduate Schools.  

Barnett asked a number of questions regarding guidelines for release time.  Eaves said he was working on a proposal and the discussion will be brought back to the Graduate Council for discussion in the future.  
Meeting adjourned at 1:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by Elizabeth Taylor
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